Manchester and District Orienteering Club

2013 Annual General Meeting

Held at the Ladybrook Hotel, Fir Road, Bramhall, on Thursday October 10th 2013

Minutes

Present: David McCann (chairman), Margaret Gregory (secretary), Steve Dempsey (treasurer), Frank Rose (president), John Britton, Jen Britton, Andrew Gregory, Pete Lomas, Rae Lomas, Steve Lang, Steve Fellbaum, Kath Rose, Dan Riley, Tony Wagg, Chris Rostron, Jan Ellis, Dave Mawdsley, Marie Roberts, Trevor Roberts, Hazel Hindle, Trevor Hindle, Alan Shaw, Jenny Shaw, Vicky Thornton, Andy Thornton, David Walker, Kath Speak, Eddie Speak, Julie Brook, Steve Nicholls.

1. Apologies: Ian P Watson, Ian Gilliver, Grahame Crawshaw, Irene Crawshaw, Sue Birkinshaw, Jillyan Dobby, Peter Ross, Matthew Fellbaum, Alistair Thornton, Heather Fellbaum.
2. Minutes of the 2012 AGM: These had been circulated soon after the AGM. They were agreed at this meeting and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising: At the time of the 2012 AGM the auditor’s report had not been received. The report has been received from Andy Addis and he is of opinion that “the accounts give a true and fair view of the affairs of the club as at the 31st August 2012 and its income and expenditure for the year then ended.”

4. Financial Report 2012- 2013: These were presented by the treasurer with written copies available to all present. The accounts show that:

1. We ran the same number of events as last year, 30, which supported 2843 competitive runs (3264 last year)

2. Total net income from events was £3,750, (down from £4,500 last year)

We made a net loss overall of just over £2,500

4.  … against a financial plan to make a net loss of £3,000

5 .  … because we had only one major event and because we under-invested against plan.

6.  Overall our finances remain strong with over £25,000 in the bank.

The Treasurer answered questions and the impact of changes in the levy were discussed.

The accounts were accepted subject to a satisfactory audit.

5. Financial Plan 2013 – 2014: This was presented by the Treasurer with written copies available for all.  It includes spending £3,000 on development projects, mapping, equipment replenishment, training courses, and grants to those selected for representative competitions and training.  The plan was accepted.

6. Membership Fees for 2014. It has been our practice that our club subscriptions should cover the basic costs of providing member services. This balance is still being maintained and the treasurer recommended that they should not be changed.  This was accepted.

7. Chairman’s Report: This will be printed in full in the Newsletter.

The main points covered are outlined below:
We have had a small increase in membership over the last year and hope that with a continued programme of good events this can be sustained.

We have involved our juniors and other newcomers in planning summer evening events.

Members have been orienteering successfully in many European countries.

We have had medal successes in the British Championships and some near misses in relay events.  We are currently third in the UK Orienteering League, showing the depth of our involvement in the sport.

Development:  Four members attended the marketing project run by Price Waterhouse and we hope to use a wider range of marketing skills.

Six MDOC members are planning to attend the NW Controllers conference in November.

City of Manchester Event, June 15th 2014, mapping and detailed permissions actively in progress.

British Orienteering Club Delegate Conference, at which the main topic will be Volunteering, is to be attended by David McCann and Ian Gilliver.

Thanks were given to the committee and all the many members who have worked to make our year successful.

8 Election of Officers and Committee:

The following were elected:



Proposer


Seconder

President


Frank Rose

Andrew Gregory

John Britton

Chairman 


David McCann
Rae Lomas


John Britton
Vice Chairman  

vacant
Secretary 


Tony Wagg

Margaret Gregory

Rae Lomas
Treasurer


Steve Dempsey
Margaret Gregory

Steve Fellbaum
Fixtures Secretary

Sue Birkinshaw
Andrew Gregory

Steve Lang
Junior Representative
Matthew Fellbaum
Kath Speak


Andrew Gregory
Committee


John Britton

Andrew Gregory

Steve Dempsey




Julie Brook

Steve Lang


Tony Wagg




Margaret Gregory
John Britton


Steve Lang




Trevor Hindle

Steve Lang


Tony Wagg




Peter Lomas

Steve Fellbaum

John Britton




Eddie Speak

Andrew Gregory

Chris Rostron




Kath Speak

Andrew Gregory

Chris Rostron
Auditor  


Andrew Addis
Steve Dempsey

John Britton

The AGM was followed by a hotpot supper and then a talk by Dan Riley, North West Participation Officer, giving background to and information on the work being done by a small number of BOF officers to develop a wider participation in orienteering. The continuation of BOF’s grant from Sport England is dependent upon increasing the numbers of people taking part in the sport. Part of these requirements can be met by collecting information on the number of people orienteering as part of more widely based outdoor pursuits programmes and also the use of POCs. 

Xplorer and Run Challenge are two programmes designed to make orienteering more accessible to the wider public. Xplorer, aimed at families, has met its participation targets but Run Challenge has not. Run Challenge is similar in format to our Countryside Score events.  There was considerable discussion as a whole and in small groups and notes were given to Dan from each group. 
